
Minutes for the Student Affairs and Campus Life Committee (SACL) 

Monday, September 19, 2022 

3:30 pm 

Via 

WebEx 

 

Join the meeting via WebEx: 

https://uncp.webex.com/meet/peter.grimes 
 

Members of the Committee: 
1. Peter Grimes, Senator and Chair (LETT) 
2. Abigail Reiter, Faculty Member and Secretary (SBS) 
3. Brian Smith, Faculty Member (SBS) 
4. June Power, Faculty Member (ARTS) 
5. Camille Goins, Senator (EDUC) 
6. Matt Schneider, Senator (SBS) 
7. Jamie Litty, Chair of Student Publications Board 
8. Jessica Siegele, Faculty Athletics Representative 
9. Jeff Howard, Vice Chancellor for Student Affairs 
10. Taliyah Daniels, SGA President (2022-23) 
11. Oluyemi Stephens, Graduate Student Representative 
12. Amy Schneider, Graduate School Representative 
13. Serena Reyes, Student selected by Office of Campus Engagement and Leadership  

 

Members present: June Power, Brian Smith, Abigail Reiter, Jamie Litty, Peter Grimes, Matt 

Schneider, Camille Goins, Oluyemi Stephens, Jessica Siegele, Jeffrey Howard 

Members absent: Taliyah Daniels, Amy Schneider, Serena Reyes 

Recording Secretary: Abigail Reiter 
 

 

Order of Business 

A. Call to Order 

1. By Peter Grimes at 3:32pm 

B. Approval of April 2022 Minutes (Appendix A in the Agenda) 

1. Motion= Abby; Second= Brian 

C. Adoption of the Agenda 

1. Motion = June; Second = Abby 

2. Adopted 

D. Voting of Secretary: Jamie motions to vote Abby as Secretary; Second= Matt 

Schneider  

E. Introductions of Current SACL Committee 

https://uncp.webex.com/meet/peter.grimes


F. Reports 

1. SACL Chair 

a. Grad student now being represented SACL: Oluyemi Stephens 

b. We will now provide bulleted notes before the meeting to Secretary 

2. Chair, Student Publications Board (Jamie Litty) 

a. Jamie- yearbooks were shipped to students in late August, and others arrived on 

Campus mid-September. 

b. Yearbooks will be available (tabling) on campus at various events 

c. SPB meets as needed or twice a semester 

d. Two applicants for editor-in-chief of yearbook were interviewed- one was 

hired 

3.  Vice Chancellor of Student Affairs (Jeff Howard) 

a. Gender neutral restrooms update: K. Pierce left Facilities last Friday and helped 

determine the potential for these on campus; We have a long list of gender-

neutral restrooms for campus, and we’re in the final stages of approval. 

b. Campus recreation adopted an F45 gym in Jones Center (circuit training 

program); been a big hit when Beta-tested 

c. Hawk’s Nest in Chavis Center was renovated over the summer; new e-sports 

arena; interest meeting for e-sports had over 60 students in attendance 

4.   President Student Government Association (T. Daniels not present) 

G. Old Business- none 

H. New Business 

1. Format of meetings is voted on. 

2. Motion to go all online for SACL committee meetings= Camille; Second= Jamie 

a. 0 Nays; 9 Yeas; 0 Abstentions  

3. Camille asks how and who decided to begin Registration earlier this semester 

a. Jamie brings up that many sections do not know midterm grades, so it’s 

hard to know what they need to take in the Spring 2023. 

b. Brian brings up that we have no professor names or classroom numbers 

listed yet. 

c. All agree that there are some issues with this that bring confusion and 

possible for issues arise in scheduling and registration. 

d. Jamie says we will not see professors listed until there are enough 

students for the class to make (8?) and Matt agrees that this is problematic 

e. Jamie says that Enrollment Management should be more involved with 

this. 

f. We would like SGA’s input on this, but they aren’t represented at today’s 

meeting. 

g. Peter will ask around and check with Renee L. about this.  

h. Peter beings up that Renee L. mentioned that we might wat to talk about 

mental health training the Board of Governors has talked about improving 

mental health mentors; so do we see any mental health issues that students 

are showing? Maybe bring in someone from Counseling and 

Psychological Services to talk with us about this. 

• Camille mentions that it’s tough when we have so many online 



students to assess this with those students -; how do we reach 

out to or assess them for mental health struggles? She’s 

concerned about some of our graduate students moving 

forward.  

• Jamie brings up that we might bring on someone from the 

Graduate School to see what their plan for mental health 

services and outgroup are. We might ask someone from CAPS 

to come to our meeting to address this.  

• Brian brings up that it would be nice to know what the specific 

issues or alerts might look like for online students. 

• Camille mentions that it would be nice to have a Hawk Alert 

type thing for graduate students that’s universal. 

• Peter will ask around about this.  

I. Announcements 

1. Jamie announces that yearbook portraits will be taken in mid-October 2022, and 

faculty are encouraged to get their photo taken for it. This will take place on the 

second floor of the UC-Annex. 

2. Abby mentioned the Unify Challenge on will take place on Sept. 27, 28, 29 and Oct. 

4, 5, 6 to help facilitate conversations among students of colleges across the US. 

3. Jamie suggests that the school newspaper might cover it (Darlene Natale) 

4. Peter will get this info out to the SGA about this, too.  

J. Adjournment 

1. Motion = Jamie Second = Brian 

2. Meeting was adjourned at 4:23pm 

 

 

 

  



Addendum to  

Minutes for the Student Affairs and Campus Life Committee (SACL) 

September 19, 2022 

 

 

STUDENT AFFAIRS AND CAMPUS LIFE COMMITTEE – September 19, 2022 
 
 
Projects: 

• Hawk’s Nest Renovations: Repainted, resurface pool tables, new nostalgic video game systems, air 

hockey added  

• E-Sports Arena: Latest technology, gaming desks and chairs, UNCP branding, LED Lighting  

• New bowling alley scoring system scheduled to install over the winter holiday  

• F45 Studio is now in operation. F45 has virtual sign-on capabilities for off-campus and online student 

usage. Over 484 classes will be offered over the 2022-23 calendar year.  

• New lobby and lounge furniture has been added to Pine, Belk, Cypress and North Halls  

• North Hall has received lobby and lounge cosmetic updates 

 
New Hires/Accolades: 

• Administrative Support Associate for Campus Engagement & Leadership – Alisha Anyachonkeya  

• Administrative Support Associate for Career Center – Ryan Spangler  

• VAWA Grant Project Director – Jasmine McCrae  

• Assistant Director for Health Promotions – Morgan Jacobs  

• Director for Community & Civic Engagement – Sandy Jacobs  

• Associate Director for Experiential Learning – Career Center – Parker Watson  

• Von Breeden-Washing will be retiring from her role as Business Officer effective January 2023. 

Von has 25 years with the University.  

 
 

Collaboration in Division: 

• Milkshake Mondays: began August 29. Will be held throughout the semester on the last Monday 

of each month from 11:30 a.m. – 1:30 p.m. in the Chavis Student Center. During this event, staff 

will check-in with students and distribute milkshakes in SA branded cups. 

• The Career Center and Community and Civic Engagement partnered to host the Part-time Job 

and Volunteer fair on Friday, August 19.  The fair hosted 15 employers and 9 community 

partners and engaged approximately 230 students.  

• Student Affairs offered 11 workshops throughout the summer on topics related to Wellness, 

UNCP Policies and Procedures, Brave Connect, Handshake, Building Academic Partnerships, 

Team building, Performance Planning, and Identifying Grants.  In addition, we offered ALICE 

Training and deliberative dialogue training to all staff during Braves Kickoff.   

 

 



Miscellaneous: 

• UNCP was approved for the new COVID-19 Bivalent Booster. This is expected to be available in 

September.  

• Community and Civic Engagement has been successfully awarded the 2022 Ask Every Student 

Grant. This grant will help support democratic engagement on campus through the UNCP 

Students Learn Students Vote Initiative. The grant was awarded in the amount of $4,000.00 

• SHS presented to all of the community directors on August 2, providing timely updates on Covid 

protocol and Monkeypox awareness. 

• Abdul Ghaffar is leading the Student Advisory Board for Student Affairs. This board will consist 

of 15 students who can assist as a focus group and will meet once a month. 

• Student Tuition & Fee Process will begin soon, once the memo is received from the UNC System. 

Student Affairs will work in conjunction with Finance & Administration to complete this process.  

Programming: 
• CCE will host the annual Candle Light Vigil in honor September 11th on 9/14 at the UNCP 

Amphitheater.  

• Virtual Career Panels will kick-off in September with the first session being on Monday, 

September 19.  Dr. Jeff Bolles will moderate this session with alumni panelists to discuss their 

career journeys. The second panel will take place on Wednesday September 21 and will be 

moderated by Dr. Rebekah Revels Lowry. 

• The Career Center will host the Fall 2022 Health and Human Services Recruiting Event on 

Monday, September 12 at 1:00 pm in the UC Annex.  This event is focused on nursing, mental 

health counseling, social work, school counseling, etc. 

• The Career Center will host the Fall 2022 Education Fair on Tuesday, September 20 at 11:30 am-

2:00 pm in UC Annex.   This event will host at least 25 school systems from across the state. 

• Collegiate Challenge Kickoff is scheduled for September 26. This event in partnership with Food 

Lion is a competition that will include food drive and MVP Card competition. 

• Mobile Career Services will continue this fall with the first session being on Thursday, September 

1st from 3-5 pm in the library.  This session will be followed by one in Einstein's on Wednesday, 

September 7 from 12-2 pm and Starbucks on Monday, September 19 from 9-11 am. 

• SHS will partner with Phi Sigma Nu to host the quarterly blood drive on September 15, 2022 

• September 15: Hispanic Heritage Lunch, 11 am - 2 pm, Dining Hall 

• September 22: Hispanic Student Game Night and Mixer, 3-5 pm, UC Annex 

• September 22: Tabling for Hispanic Heritage Month, 11 am - 1 pm, UC Lobby 

• September 21: Co-sponsoring Harmony Walk Taliyah Daniels (Student Body President), 3 pm, UC 

Mall 

• September 30: Black and Gold Party during Parent and Family Weekend, 6-8 pm, UC Lawn 

 

 


